
ST. ELIZABETH - ST. BRIGID PARISH  
September 3, 2018 – September 9, 2018                   22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
 

(†) Deceased   (L) Living 
Monday, September 3 ~ St. Gregory the Great  
8:30 AM (St. Elizabeth) Rosary for Vocations 
9:00 AM (St. Elizabeth) Mass: Patricia Schlager † 
 

Tuesday, September 4 ~  
8:45 AM (St. Brigid) Morning Prayer 
9:00 AM (St. Brigid) Mass:  Roberta Smith † 
 

Wednesday, September 5 ~    
8:45 AM (St. Elizabeth) Novena 
9:00 AM (St. Elizabeth) Mass: Paul J. DeSanto † 
   

Thursday, September 6 ~  
8:45 AM (St. Brigid) Morning Prayer 
9:00 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: Patricia Irwin † 

Friday, September 7 ~   
8:45 AM (St. Brigid) Rosary for Vocations 
9:00 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: Florence Walsh †  

Saturday, September 8 ~ The Nativity of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary 

5:00 PM (St. Brigid) Mass:  Cameron Calabrese † 
6:30 PM (St. Elizabeth) Mass:  William F. Denney †  
 

Sunday, September 9 ~23rd Sunday in Ordinary 
Time   

7:30 AM (St. Brigid) Mass: August Ventura  † 
8:30 AM (St. Elizabeth) Mass:  For the Parishioners  
9:30 AM (St. Brigid) Mass:  Mary Santuro † 
10:30 AM (St. Elizabeth) Mass:  Jean Sucamele † 
11:30 AM (St. Brigid) Mass:  Ann & Anthony Boyko †  

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTION 
“Be doers of the word and not hearers only…”JAMES 
1:22 It’s easy to understand the definition of 
stewardship.  The hard part is living it!  What do you 
do to live God’s word? Do you share you time in 
prayer with God? Do you use your talent to help those 
in need? Are you generous with your financial 
resources? If not, what are you waiting for?  
 

FOR YOUR MARRIAGE 
Here to help you live out a happy & 
holy marriage!   Helps couples at all 
stages of life to understand and live 

God’s plan for happy, holy marriages. 
— For Your Marriage is an initiative of 

the United States Conference of Catholic Bishops — 
Check out   http://www.foryourmarriage.org/ 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
Saturday, September 8, 2018 

St. Brigid --------------------------------------------- 5:00 PM 
(E) Jennifer D’Andrea     (R) Rosanne Schwab  

(A) Assistance Needed   
St. Elizabeth ----------------------------------------6:30 PM 

(E) Ray Sternick (R) Assistance Needed  
(A) Brianna Almiron 

 

Sunday, September 9, 2018 
St. Brigid --------------------------------------------- 7:30 AM 

(E) Bart Henderson   (R) Sam Santucci 
(A) Bobby & Audrey Henderson 

St. Elizabeth ---------------------------------------- 8:30 AM 
(E) David Karner (R) Joanne Howe  

(A) Assistance Needed   
St. Brigid --------------------------------------------- 9:30 AM 

(E) Sean Welsh (R) Eleanor Van Arsdale 
(A)  Assistance Needed  

St. Elizabeth ---------------------------------------10:30 AM 
(E) Donna Agostino (R) Assistance Needed 

(A) Nicoletta Agostino  
St. Brigid --------------------------------------------11:30 AM 

(E) Lily Henderson  (R) Amanda Bowman     
(A) Monica & Ursula Lagana 

“For everything there is a season and 
 a time for every purpose under heaven…” 

A time to heal…  Please pray for the sick of our parish 
including: Ruth Stahl, Maria Nucci, Ann Buttacavoli, 
Victoria Gass, Barbara Giarretta, Phyllis Munstis, Mike 
Tocci, Mary Hanlon, Richard LaPointe, Philipa Reist, 
Brigitta Reist, Charlie Blake, Barbara Ryan, Collin 
Perrone, Larry Gaffney, Kieran Flynn, Mary 
Christensen, Paul Erwin, Joanna Jasontek, Ginny Jones, 
Edward Rowan, Linda Maria Serrano, Deborah Marcus 
and Michael Marotta.      
 A time to die… Please pray for those who have 
recently passed away. 

MEET and GREET 
Join all on Sunday for a Meet and Greet 
on the Plaza by St. Brigid Church on 
Sunday, September 16th from 8:15 AM 
to 11:15 AM.  Light refreshments will 
be served. 

http://www.foryourmarriage.org/


22nd SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
First Reading: Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 6-8  
Moses tells the people to always observe the statutes 
God has given them, without adding or subtracting 
from these laws. He reminds them that the law is just, 
and that any nation who heard their statutes would 
consider them a wise nation. 
Second Reading: James 1:17-18, 21b-22, 27  
James discusses the gifts that God has given to all 
people and implores them to respond by welcoming 
the words of truth that can save them. He emphasizes 
that through good deeds and pure conduct, our faith 
in God is proven to him. 
Gospel: Mark 7:1-8, 14-15, 21-23  
The Pharisees observed some of Jesus’ disciples eating 
without first purifying their hands and ask the disciples 
why they are going against their ancestor’s traditions. 
Jesus responds that nothing from the outside can 
make a person impure. The only true evil, acts such as 
fornication, murder, and greed among others, come 
from within and make a person impure.  
SAINT ELIZABETH-ST. BRIGID PARISH CONTACT LIST 
Parish Group  Contact Name and E-mail 
Bible Study/Book Club Sr. Donna Marie Kemberling, SCC 
   AdultEd@sainteb.org 

Choir   Mary Lieberman 
                                           Choir@sainteb.org 

Couples in Christ Gabriella Daus 
   ParishLIfe@sainteb.org 

Daughters of Mary Tess Johnson 
  Daughters_of_Mary@sainteb.org 

Knights of Columbus Abe Van Beveren III 
 kofc11386@gmail.com or KofC@sainteb.org 
Lectio Divina    Men: Jerry Tutak 
   Lectio_M@sainteb.org 
     Women: Denise O’Callaghan 
   Lectio@sainteb.org 

Parish Pastoral Council   Vera Ricciardi-Zachman 
PastoralCouncil@sainteb.org 

RCIA   Margaret Mulrooney 
   ParishLife@sainteb.org 

Religious Education Denise O’Callaghan 
   RelEd@sainteb.org 

Reverence for Life Kathy Marie Denuel 
   RevforLife@sainteb.org  

St. Vincent de Paul        Denise O’Callaghan 
   Svdp@sainteb.org 

Or please call the Parish Office at 908-234-1265 

FOR THE WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 3, 2018 – SEPTEMBER 9, 2018 
Altar Bread and Wine at  

St. Brigid Church is being offered for the 
Special Intentions of 

Bruce J. Legan 
 On the occasion of his Birthday 

Requested by Rev. Msgr. Edward C. Puleo &     
 Morning Mass friends 

 
PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION 

September 8-9, 2018 
The second collection will be for Peter’s Pence, 
which provides Pope Francis with the funds he 
needs to carry out his charitable works around the 
world. The proceeds benefit our brothers and sisters 
on the margins of society, including victims of war, 
oppression, and disasters.  
Catholic Charities of the Diocese of Metuchen is 
offering Counseling and Wellness Services. If you or 
someone you know needs counseling or is impacted by 
addiction, we can help. Individual and family therapy for 
children and adults is available.  For an appointment, call 
(800) 655-9491.     

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 
Wednesday, September 26, 2018  

HUMANAE VITAE:  ITS PROPHETIC CHALLENGE FOR TODAY   
Presented by Rev. Anthony Mastroeni 

Fr. Mastroeni is a sought after teacher and retreat 
master, who will unpack the prophetic nature of this 

often misunderstood encyclical.   
Wednesday, October 10, 2018 
THE CATHOLIC PERSPECTIVE ON END-OF-LIFE CARE & DANGERS 

OF DOCTOR-PRESCRIBED SUICIDE WORKSHOPS 
What does the church teach about life-sustaining 

healthcare decisions? 
Guest speaker Jennifer Ruggiero, Director of the Office 
of Human Life & Dignity for the Diocese of Metuchen.  
Both workshops will take place in St. Patrick Hall 
beginning at 7 PM and are free of charge. Please join 
us to learn more about these important topics. 

PRAY FOR POPE FRANCIS AND HIS INTENTIONS 
Young People in Africa. That young 
people in Africa may have access to 
education and work in their own 
countries.   

ANNUAL MUM SALE 
September 15th & September 16th 
Mums will be available for pick 
up at both Churches.  Watch the 
bulletin for details! 

mailto:AdultEd@sainteb.org
mailto:Choir@sainteb.org
mailto:ParishLIfe@sainteb.org
mailto:Daughters_of_Mary@sainteb.org
mailto:kofc11386@gmail.com
mailto:KofC@sainteb.org
mailto:Lectio_M@sainteb.org
mailto:Lectio@sainteb.org
mailto:PastoralCouncil@sainteb.org
mailto:ParishLife@sainteb.org
mailto:RelEd@sainteb.org
mailto:RevforLife@sainteb.org
mailto:Svdp@sainteb.org


 
Congratulations to the following couple 

who were united in marriage at St. Brigid Church: 
Caitlyn Cooney and Tom Peters 

August 25, 2018 
May their life together be filled 
with God’s abundant blessings 

 
NOVENA FOR THE PROTECTION  

OF ALL HUMAN LIFE 
The U.S. bishops urge our participation each Friday 
in a nationwide Novena for the Legal Protection of 
Human Life, August 3 – September 28.  Participants 
will receive weekly email or text reminders to pray 
and fast, along with little-known facts about Roe V. 
Wade to share with others.  Sign up at 
www.usccb.org/pray!  
 

BLESSED POPE PAUL VI – Humanae Vitae 
July 25 marked the 50th anniversary of the issuance 
of the encyclical letter of Blessed Pope Paul 
VI, Humanae Vitae (Of Human Life: On Regulation of 
Birth), a major event in that turbulent summer, and 
one that shook the Catholic world. The letter re-
affirmed the Church’s teaching that artificial means 
of birth control are prohibited, as they rupture the 
essential link between the unitive and procreative 
‘ends’ of human sexual intercourse.  
All are encouraged all to read, reread, and reflect on 
the Pope’s letter, which many Catholics, sadly, 
never did, missing his strong words affirming the 
dignity of human sexuality in the service of love and 
life. 
Some additional resources are:  
�x To read the encyclical on the Vatican website: 

http://w2.vatican.va/content/paul-
vi/en/encyclicals/documents/hf_p-
vi_enc_25071968_humanae-vitae.html 

�x To view a 10-minute video of Bishop Robert 
Barron speaking about Blessed Pope Paul 
VI's Humanae Vitae on the 50th Anniversary of 
its issuance check out:  
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JWyWgNTf
9ec 
 

PRAY FOR OUR MILITARY  
Remember in your prayers the 
members of our Armed Services, 
especially Patrick Blankenship of the 

USMC & Ryan O’Connor of the US Army, close 
friends of Jean Fall; John F. Stahl of the US Army, 
son, Joseph Stahl of the Navy, grandson, and Eric 
Hummel of the US Army nephew of Ruth Stahl; 
Brendan Patrick Duffy of the US Army, son of 
Deacon Larry & Denise Duffy; Jordan Weaver of the 
Air Force, husband of Christy (LaPointe) Weaver; 
Charles Clough of the USMC, son of  John & Jan 
Clough; John Walker of the Air Force, grandson of 
Bernard & Joan O’Reilly; Christopher Jibilian, US 
Navy pilot and Matthew Jibilian US Navy Seal, 
grand-nephews of Charlie & Pina Jibilian; Specialist 
Kyle Patterson of the US Army, godson of Mary 
Oswald; Matthew Blejwas USMA West Point, 
grandson of Walter and Kathryn Blejwas. 

 
RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS  

Are you someone or do you know 
someone who has expressed an 
interest in becoming Catholic? Have 
you been baptized Catholic or 
Christian as a child, or have never 
been baptized? Or you haven’t 

celebrated the Sacraments of Confirmation and 
Eucharist? 
          We offer an opportunity to come together in a 
small group to learn more about our faith. Sessions 
focus on the teachings and experience of Church 
and prepare individuals to celebrate the Sacraments 
of Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist at the Easter 
Vigil. You are welcome to participate in the process 
with your questions, your insights and your faith 
story in a friendly and accepting setting. 
            Interested, then these sessions are for you, 
starting Tuesday, October 2 at 7 PM in the Parish 
Center.  Sessions will meet weekly through the year. 
Participation and completion of these sessions will 
prepare you to receive the needed Sacraments of 
Initiation.         Anyone interested in the RCIA 
program should contact Margaret Mulrooney at the 
Parish Office at 908-234-1265 or speak with Msgr. 
Puleo after Mass. 
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    ATTENTION MEN: 
Do you have a plan in place that will take your life 

to the next level? 
Men around the world are stepping-up to the RISE 

challenge this September 17th.  
Will you join us? 

The RISE: 30 Day Challenge is a powerful video 
series that has changed the lives of thousands of 
men around the world. It’s delivered right to your 
email and only takes about 5 minutes each morning. 
The investment of $1/day in yourself and your 
family is priceless. Just register at 
www.MenRiseUp.org  for the Sept. 17th start-date. 
There is an optional weekly group meeting each 
week starting Tuesday September 18, 7 PM at the 
Parish Center.   For more information contact John 
Blake at johnblake6@yahoo.com. Let’s RISE! 

 
IT’S NOT TOO LATE … 

2018-2019 RELIGIOUS EDUCATION FOR GRADES K-8   
CLASSES START SEPTEMBER 16TH 

The Religious Education program 
for kindergarten through 8th grade 
begins on September 16, 2018.  
You can choose from two Sunday 

morning sessions, either 8:15 AM to 9:25 AM or from 
10 AM to 11:10 AM.   
Feel free to email, mail or drop off your completed 
forms and payment to the Parish Center. If you need 
additional forms, please contact the office at (908) 
234-1524.  

St. Elizabeth - St Brigid Mass Guild 
The following names have been enrolled in the 
Mass Guild of St. Elizabeth-St. Brigid Parish:  

August 2018 
Agnes Maurterer Bartolo Di Verde 
Rosalia Di Verde  Robert J. Pavano 
Barbara Sewing Angelo Louis Nicosia II 

 

5TH ANNUAL SISTERS OF CHRISTIAN 
CHARITY 

 GOLF OUTING 
Thursday, September 27, 2018 at 

Cedar Hill Golf & Country Club 
For more information or if you would like brochures, 
please contact Casey Dolan via email at 
dev.director@scceast.org or call (973) 230-5355.  You 
can also register online at www.scceast.org/golf-outing 

RESPECT LIFE MINISTRY 
Week 5 “This has been a busy 
week! The base of my brain, my 
bone marrow and my nervous 
system are all in place. Did you 

know that I am developing brain cells at the rate of 
250,000 per minute?! My eyes, ears and mouth are 
starting to form. I can feel my mommy’s heart beat 
too, as it steadily beats out, love you… love you… love 
you.” 

SPIRITUAL ADOPTION 
SPIRITUALLY ADOPT-A-BABY 

I, ____________________________, 
will pray daily: 
Jesus, Mary and Joseph 
I love you very much. 
I beg you to spare the life 
of the unborn child that I 

have spiritually adopted who is 
in danger of abortion. 
-- Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen 

PARISH INTERCESSORY PRAYER GROUP 
 “Lord, teach us to pray” Luke 11:1 
Sacred Scripture is filled with those who 
excel at praying: Abraham, Moses, Ruth 
and of course our Holy Mother Mary. 
Prayer is a powerful tool given to us to 
enter into relationship with Him and to 

be used for the benefit of all His children. Would you 
like to be good at praying? Come join us as we meet to 
pray for the needs of the Parish. We will be meeting at 
the Parish Center Monday evenings at 7:15 PM. If you 
are interested, curious or have a prayer request call 
Denise O’Callaghan at 908 234-1524. 

24 HOUR PRAYER LINE 
Our Diocesan Office for Persons with Disabilities has a 24 
hour prayer line for those who desire prayer for special 
needs.  If you, a family member or friend would like to be 
remembered in prayer for a temporary or permanent 
illness, please call us and leave a detailed message at 732-
765-6431 or send an email to our office at 
catholicswithdisabilities@gmail.com 
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SAVE THE DATE! 
DIOCESAN OFFICE FOR 

 PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES 
CHRISTMAS PARTY 

The Christmas Party for children and 
young adults with special needs will take place on 
Saturday, December 15, 2018 (1:30 PM – 3:30 PM).  
More information to follow.   
 

 DAUGHTERS OF MARY: 1st MEETING 
2017-2018 

All ladies of the parish are invited to 
come join the Daughters of Mary for 
their opening meeting on Wednesday, 
September 12th at 7 PM in St. Patrick 

Hall.  An evening of getting together and sharing of 
the events planned for the year while enjoying some 
refreshments.  Looking forward to seeing everyone!   
                                                                                                          

2018 CRITICAL LIFE ISSUES CONFERENCE  
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2018  8:30 AM - 3:30 PM  

St. John Neumann Pastoral Center 
146 Metlars Lane, Piscataway, NJ 08854 

The Diocese of Metuchen in collaboration with the 
Archdiocese of Newark will be sponsoring “The 17th 
Annual Critical Life Issues Conference.”  The theme 
is “Every Life: Cherished, Chosen & Sent.   
To register please visit 
http://diometuchen.org/critical-life or call  732-562-
1990 ext. 1543 or ext. 1629.  Seating is limited. 
 

SILVER & GOLD WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 
CELEBRATION 

   Sunday, October 21, 2018  
You are cordially invited to celebrate 
your 25th or 50th Wedding Anniversary 
with the church of Metuchen.  Renew 
your marriage vows with Bishop James 
F. Checchio at a special Evening Prayer 
Service in the Cathedral of St. Francis 

of Assisi, Metuchen.   
Applications forms may be secured by contacting your 
parish office or by logging onto the diocesan website: 
www.diometuchen.org/silverandgold.  The system will 
automatically send a confirmation message for your 
records.  The deadline for registration is Wednesday, 
October 3rd, 2018.  For more information, call Aida 
Matos at 732-243-4573 or email 
amatos@diometuchen.org. 
 

A STUDENT’S PRAYER FOR THE NEW SCHOOL YEAR  
Lord Jesus, I ask for Your help 

as I begin this new school year. 
Allow me to experience Your presence 

in the many blessings You put before me. 
Open my eyes to the new challenges 

and exciting opportunities 
that this new school year brings. 

Open my heart and mind 
to new friends and new teachers. 

Give me a generous spirit 
to be enthusiastic with my studies 

and courage to accept new opportunities. 
Help me to be attentive to my teachers 
and let me experience Your presence 

in my new friends. 
Jesus, inspire me to do my best this year! 

          Amen.          
 www.education.dublindiocese.ie             

`MINISTRY DAY! 
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